
It was a pleasure to be able to receive parents to
meetings in the last week of this semester. We had
a much larger number of appointments than usual
and these yielded very positive conversation and a
great opportunity to get to know parents better.



We were fortunate enough to be able to carry out our
first semester exams under normal conditions on the
school premises. This is vital to give students
necessary practice in an exam setting.

We recently held our annual High School election and were overwhelmed by the number of students
putting themselves forward for positions on the Council. We would like to extend our warmest
congratulations and best wishes to the winning students.



We were delighted to award certificates to our magnificent film crew who worked alongside Mr. Will to
create an extremely professional video showing how we implement a Covid-safe environment here at
ISSR.
It was a sterling effort from all involved.



This year we were able to host our annual Christmas
events after missing last year due to the pandemic
shutdown. It was a tremendous success and students
really seemed to enjoy it immensely. Students positively
engaged with the range of events on offer and these
raised much-needed funds for the School Council.



ECAs are an opportunity for students to
engage in activities outside their usual
subject lessons. We provide a wide variety
of choices; book clubs, health and safety
training, Photoshop skills being some
examples.



Every student has a Homework Diary in which they
ought to note down any work given by teachers each
day. Every Friday, Home Group Tutors will be
commenting on students' work and behaviour that
week. It would be greatly appreciated if parents
acknowledge this with their signature.
It's an excellent way for staff to remain connected with
parents.

We were honoured to receive a
speaker from Osmose, an
ecotourism and environmental
education organisation based at
Prek Toal, Tonle Sap.
Mr. Ke Sovan gave students an
extremely informative talk on the
very important conservation work
done by his team.
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